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Good Afternoon,
 
Attached you may find comments related to the proposed amendments for CR17-2022 on behalf of
the Horizon Foundation.
 
Thank you,
 
Jennifer Arice White, MSPH
Senior Policy and Community Engagement Officer, Horizon Foundation
Office: 443-766-1223 | Mobile: 248-345-3030
jwhite@thehorizonfoundation.org
www.thehorizonfoundation.org
Follow us on social media: Twitter | Facebook | LinkedIn | Instagram  
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February 7, 2022 
 
BODY:  Howard County Council 


BILL: CR 17-2022 
POSITIONS:  Support - Amendments 2, 3, and 4 
  Oppose – Amendment 5 


 
The Horizon Foundation is Howard County’s community health foundation 
and the largest independent health philanthropy in the state of Maryland. 
We lead community change so everyone in Howard County can live a 
longer, better life. 
 
The Foundation is supportive of amendments 2, 3, and 4, which will 
provide greater clarity leading to comprehensive changes in Design 
Manual Volume III Chapters 4 and 5. These changes will ultimately inform 
both Subdivision and Land Use Regulations and Adequate Public Facilities 
Ordinance ensuring that all documents are aligned to support the 
complete streets vision. We are also pleased to see recommendations that 
would call for specific traffic studies, lowering the target and design speed 
for neighborhood connectors and the intent to be proactive in developing 
mode shift goals to incentivize active transportation.  
 
We urge the Council to oppose Amendment 5, which will keep the 
background traffic growth rate closer to 0. While the proposed increase 
may not seem like much, making this assumption each year will have the 
effect of significantly amplifying projected traffic volumes. And in our view, 
this new traffic growth rate will likely result in larger roads being built, 
faster road speeds, and an overall less safe environment for walker, bikers, 
and those using wheel chairs. Traffic volumes have already decreased on 
many of our County roadways, with the exception of major highways like 
U.S. 32, 29 and I-9. Lower traffic volumes are a positive thing that our 
community should support and encourage.    
 
Overall, we support Amendments 2, 3, and 4 and oppose Amendment 5.  
Amending CR-17 in this way will better center complete streets principles 
in the next phase of this process.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
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